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	Minutes of the Meeting of the North Baddesley Parish Council Planning Committee, held on Monday 28th November 2016 at 7.00pm in the Pavilion, Recreation Ground, Sandy Lane, North Baddesley. 


	

	
	Present:  Cllrs  D Knight (in the Chair), Mrs P Darnton, C Hill  and A Warnes
Absent:  Cllrs E Cosier, J Madden and P Thompson 
In Attendance:   J Harrington, Parish Clerk  (Minutes). Cllr Mrs A Tupper attended for the

                             presentation photo.
	

	16-17/0271
16-17/0272

	APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were received from Cllr E Cosier whose wife was in hospital and 

Cllr P Thompson who had a work commitment.
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST/DISPENSATIONS
There were no declarations of interest/dispensations.

	

	16-17/0273
	TREES

	
	

	
	16/02821/TPOS
	4 Poplar Way
North Baddesley


	Fell 1 x Oak  No objection – subject to Arboriculturtal Officer’s approval.

	

	
	16/02832/TPOS
	23 Willow Gardens

North Baddesley


	Fell 1 x Oak  No objection – subject to Arboricultural Officer’s approval.
	

	16-17/0274
	PLANNING APPLICATIONS

	
	

	
	16/02839/VARS
	20 Rosslyn Close

North Baddesley
	Variation of condition 14 of 14/00361/FULLS (NMA 1) (Erection of two linked detached 3 bed, single storey dwellings with associated landscaping and parking following demolition of existing property) to revise the permitted drawings to enable amendments to scheme.

Objection – access insufficient for two properties and insufficient visitor parking which will cause congestion on adjoining roads.
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	16/01196/FULLS
	24 Baddesley Close

North Baddesley 


	Erection of a timber framed building in the rear garden (retrospective)

Objection – too close to tree and building should be 2 metres away from boundary.


	

	16-17/0275
16-17/0276
16-17/0277
16-17/0278
	CORRESPONDENCE
SPEEDING IN ROWNHAMS ROAD

A resident had expressed concern over speeding in Rownhams Road and had requested flashing speed reminders be installed.  The Parish Council had researched this option previously and concluded that they were far too costly.  The Police had confirmed that they carried out regular speed checks in the area and the Parish Council felt that this option was adequate.

RESOLVED: that Cllr Mrs Tupper would inform the resident.
TENNIS

A report had been received from David Trew.  There were lengthy discussions about David’s  request for an improved pathway, signage indicating the location of the courts, jet washing, a stand along shelter at the courts, the condition of the storage chest and missing key and the installation of a noticeboard. The Parish Council agreed that they were not prepared to make any changes to the existing courts until the new courts were installed.  The Clerk to inform David Trew.

RESOLVED:  that the Clerk would inform David Trew of the outcome of discussions.
PARISH PLAN

There were discussions around the erection of a banner along the perimeter hedge of the Recreation Ground requesting residents to complete the survey.  It was agreed that Cllr Hill would look at the wording and the Clerk would seek prices for a banner approximately 2 metres wide x 1 metre high.

RESOLVED:  that Cllr Hill would look at the wording for the banner and the Clerk would seek prices

BEADLE DELIVERY

Cllr Knight had not yet reconciled his list of roads with that of the Scouts.  It was agreed that a list of Beadle delivery rounds should be sought from the Beadle Editor to make sure all areas were covered.  The Clerk to liaise with the Editor of the Beadle.

RESOLVED:  that the Clerk would liaise with the Beadle Editor 
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	16-17/0279
16-17/0280
16-17/0281
	CLEANER

The Recreation Ground Committee had met to discuss the Cleaner’s contract.  It was agreed that the Clerk would incorporate their notes into the draft specification supplied by Cllr Warnes.

RESOLVED:  that the Clerk would produce a modified Contract for the Cleaner. 
OTHER CORRESPONDENCE 
There was no other correspondence.
PRESENTATION OF TVBC COMMUNITY GRANT CHEQUE
Cllr Tupper, in her capacity as TVBC Borough Councillor, presented a cheque of £500 to Cllr Knight towards the development of a Parish Plan.  The Parish Council had pledged to match TVBC’s award with another £500 from its own funds making a total of £1000 available. 

The Parish Plan Committee, comprising of Cllrs Mrs Pat Darnton, Chris Hill and Jackie Madden, had been working closely with TVBC Community Engagement Officers, Louise Trayling and Marianne Piggin to obtain this funding.
The meeting closed at 9pm

	


